
Transportation Advisory Board 
of the Metropolitan Council of the Twin Cities  
 
 

ACTION TRANSMITTAL  
 

No. 2012-45 
 
DATE: November 15, 2012 

TO: Technical Advisory Committee 

FROM: TAC Funding and Programming Committee 

PREPARED BY: Heidi Schallberg, Senior Planner (651-602-1721) 
Kevin Roggenbuck, TAB Coordinator (651-602-1728) 
Jon Solberg, MnDOT Metro District (651-234-7792) 

SUBJECT: 2013-2016 TIP Amendment for West St. Paul’s Robert Street 
Improvements project (SP#173-010-007) and MnDOT’s project 
#1908-84 

REQUESTED 
ACTION: 

The City of West St. Paul requests that the Transportation Advisory 
Board adopt an amendment to the 2013-2016 Transportation 
Improvement Program (TIP) to modify the scope and costs for the 
Robert Street Improvements project (SP#173-010-007) 

RECOMMENDED 
MOTION: 

Recommend that the Transportation Advisory Board adopt an 
amendment to the 2013-2016 Transportation Improvement Program 
(TIP) to modify the scope and costs for the Robert Street 
Improvements project (SP#173-010-007) and reduce the STP-UG 
funding by $300,000 to $6,980,000 and modify the scope for 
MnDOT’s project #1908-84. 

 
BACKGROUND AND PURPOSE OF ACTION: The City of West St. Paul was awarded 
$7,280,000 in STP-UG funds in the 2009 regional solicitation for the Robert Street 
Improvements project. The project is currently programmed in 2014 in the TIP.  
 
West St. Paul has requested a scope change for this project (see Action Transmittal No. 
2012-44) to remove the bicycle/pedestrian bridge; change the access at eight 
intersections in the project area; and increase the total cost from $10.383 million to 
$16.470 million. If the committee recommends approval of the city’s request scope 
change, the requested action to amend the 2013-2016 TIP will reflect that action. This 
amendment is also needed to clarify the scope of MnDOT’s project #1908-84, which is a 
municipal agreement between MnDOT and the city for the Robert Street Improvements 
project. 
 
RELATIONSHIP TO REGIONAL POLICY: Federal law requires that all transportation 
projects that will be partially funded with federal funds must be in an approved TIP and 
meet the following four tests: fiscal constraint; consistency with the adopted regional 
transportation plan; air quality conformity and opportunity for public input. It is the TAB’s 
responsibility to adopt and amend the TIP according to these four requirements. 
 



COMMITTEE COMMENTS AND ACTION: The TAC Funding and Programming 
Committee discussed the requested scope change at its November 15, 2012, meeting 
and approved it with a $300,000 reduction in federal STP-UG funding for a new total of 
$6,980,000 in STP-UG funds. Committee members discussed how the project was 
basically doing the same work as the original proposal, with the exception of the 
pedestrian bridge. In consideration of the removal of the grade-separated 
bicycle/pedestrian crossing from the project scope, the committee recommended a 
$300,000 reduction in STP-UG funding, which was the original cost estimate for that 
project element. 
 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 

ROUTING 
 

TO ACTION REQUESTED DATE COMPLETED 
TAC Funding & Programming Review & Recommend November 15, 2012 
Technical Advisory Committee Review & Recommend  
Transportation Advisory Board Review & Adopt  
Metropolitan Council Concurrence  
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